The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday February 14, 2022, at the City Building at 6:12 p.m.  Presiding was Mayor Thomas McElroy, council members present were Barb Matal, William Stark, Stephanie Schmidt, Darrel Warner, Kathy Herrman, and Shelby Waterhouse Water/Wastewater Operator. No residents were in attendance.
Minutes from the meeting held January 10, 2022, were read.  K. Herrman moved to approve the minutes as read, B. Matal seconded, vote unanimous to accept the motion.
Clerk’s Notes:  Wind damage to the Christmas decorations is not under warranty. Shelby has checked on repair options. We will need to submit repair claims to the insurance company. There is a $250 deductible.  The mayor and wastewater operator must sign the Emergency Water Plan and Emergency Wastewater Plan to finalize documents. The remaining funds in the USDA grant might be available for selected facility improvement projects. Many of the options are focused on Am. Disabilities Act compliance improvements that are appropriate to much large municipalities. Options to be discussed under New Business.  
Maintenance Notes:  No maintenance updates. 
Old Business:  S. Waterhouse provided T. McElroy with details to purchase gates for the new easement road to the wastewater facility. The new wastewater generator was installed but the parts for the electronic alerting system have not arrived. Final installation and testing should occur this month. T. McElroy is working with the county to provide additional material to surface the new easement road to the wastewater facility.  T. McElroy will work with B. Stark to notify homeowners with unsafe or hazardous property conditions, and or cars without tags.
New Business:  There was a lengthy discussion of the requirement of R.O. units and where they should be installed. It was determined that KDHE requires each metered facility (home, etc.) to have one unit. 
B. Matal motioned to use the remaining USDA funds to purchase an outdoor message board to post City announcements or events. K. Herrman seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
Calendar / City Events:  No new events pending.
The list of bills was presented for approval.  W. Stark moved to approve payment of the bills, S. Schmidt seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for March 14, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, B. Matal moved to adjourn, K. Herrman seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
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